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Pictures and Article by Gail Jordan 

One of the biggest and most noticeable projects in recent memory has occurred at the Center this summer.  Seven volunteers 

donated a total of over 150 hours of their time during July and early August on a major project to repair and improve the gym 

floor.  The floor had deteriorated in recent years due to heavy use, with little time when not in use for maintenance stripping and 

waxing.  Removal of bleachers had also exposed many areas of stained tiles around the perimeter of the gym. 

  Jerry Foster spearheaded the effort with members George Benz, Steve Dougan, Manuel Grueser, Dan Morhardt, Ralph Calvert, 

and Gail Jordan all helping a lot. 

  This gym floor project involved stripping wax, removing and replacing about 500 tiles, preparing the floor for finishing, masking 

and painting new yellow lines for volleyball, applying two clear coats of epoxy finish, and installing new base all around.  Prior to 

beginning work on the floor itself, the lower side walls, which had been four shades of off-white, were painted white.  So were the 

hallways to the seniors’ room and to the cafeteria.  The red padding on both ends of the gym was attached more securely.  The 

fronts of the benches, which previously had been made from the former bleachers, were painted black, and nylon glides were 

installed so these benches will not mar the newly finished flooring. 

  Comments already have been numerous and very positive.  The new epoxy finish is harder and more durable than wax, and the 

expectation is that with a little care the floor will continue to look good for a long time.  

                                                                                    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

New Gym Floor 

Without volunteers no community center can function.  And because of this, 

we would like to show our appreciation to the “Gym Floor Crew” by 

naming them as the Honored Volunteers!  These hearty, generous men 

saved the center several thousands of dollars by volunteering their time to 

refurbish and improve one of the biggest assets we have as a facility, the 

gym.  The gym provides way more than some place for our local youth to 

play basketball, it serves as the center of all of our fund-raisers and is truly a 

showcase for visitors during special events. In addition, most of these men 

have worked on projects in the past, by renovating the shelter house and 

painting and repairing other areas of the center. Many, many thanks for their 

hard work and a job well done. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Honored Volunteers 
  Greetings.  As we roll into fall, preparations are 

underway for the Jerseyville Festival, with some 

new events planned and new volunteers getting 

involved. Anyone wishing to contribute should 

contact Jerry Foster or attend the Monday night 

meetings at 6:00 pm.  Many thanks go out to all 

involved in the restoration of the gym floor. Lots 

of hard work went into the project, and the 

results look fantastic! As the gym is a vital and 

integral part of what the center has to offer, the 

task was much needed, and the work greatly 

appreciated. Also coming up, in order to make 

them more accessible, the quilting frame and the 

large-print books from the library will both 

relocate to the "computer room".  Anyone 

wishing to take advantage of either should let us 

know, and we'll work out having the room 

available.  September is the time for the 

nominating committee, if you want to volunteer, 

please let me know.  

  Hope everyone has a good autumn and I am 

looking forward to seeing you all.             
Marvin Marty 

 

 
 

Note from the President 

Gym Floor Crew:  (left to right) George 

Benz, Manuel Grueser, Steve Dougan, Ryland 
Brooks-Dougan, Jerry Foster and Gail Jordan 

(not pictured) Dan Morhardt and Ralph 

Calvert. 
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Jerseyville Raffle Quilt 

SCCA News 

By Teresa Winning 

  The 2015 Jerseyville Raffle Quilt is done!  It is a "Civil 
War Sampler" and is made up of 30 different blocks, 
each depicting an event or area of interest during the 
Civil War.  The fabrics are Civil War reproductions 
and the quilt was custom quilted (each block has a 
separate and unique design) by Kim Roberts.  Tickets 
are $1.00 donation each or 6 tickets for $5 donation.  
Tickets are also available at the Center on Tuesday's 
from 10am - 4pm or you can contact Teresa Winning 
at 740-662-6844 winning@frontier.com.  
  If anyone wants to help sell tickets or, if anyone 
knows of an event where tickets could be sold, 
please let Teresa know.  The more tickets sold, the 
more money we will raise for the Center. 
 
 
 

 

 

Submitted By Heidi Marty  

The budding artists are continuing to create on Lodi Art 

nights.  Last month, the kids, even the very, very young 

ones, sewed stick ponies (on a 1936 Singer, none the 

less!!!). These stick ponies were then "ridden" by the 4-H 

Cloverbuds at the Athens County Fair. 

  

We had a brief hiatus in August during fair time, but come 

September we'll be back in full swing.  We're planning to 

make sunflowers, pumpkins, scarecrows, and skeletons this 

season. 

  

The artists meet on the first and third Wednesday of each 

month, 6:30 - 8:00 pm, on the 2nd floor.  Please join in the 

creative fun.  There's no age limit on art making.  Its open to 

all. 

  

As always, donations of your unused, unloved art supplies 

are happily accepted. 

Sept. 2 - plans on scarecrows started, sunflowers                   

Sept. 16 - start scarecrows 

Oct. 7 - finish scarecrows & work on skeletons 

Oct. 21 - paper pumpkins 

 

  

Lodi Art Love 

Volunteers needed for the Jerseyville Festival.  
Please contact Jerry Foster at 740-590-0408.   
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SCCA News Continued 

By Gail Jordan and Brenda Ruth 
This summer the Shade Community Center was the site of an 
Intergenerational Summer Feeding Program sponsored by 
the Corporation for Ohio Appalachian Development (COAD) 
Senior Program Division.  This program met twice each week 
from June 8 through August 12, and it served children 
ranging in age from kindergarten through 6th grade.  Usually 
about a dozen children attended, with sixteen being the most 
on any one day. 
 
Members of the Shade Community Center Association and 
the Shade Senior Citizens Association who volunteered 
included Tammy and Jerry Foster, Martha Birt, Karen Jones, 
Charlotte Benz, Rosemary Vance, Brenda Ruth, and Gail 
Jordan.  Linda Gilden from COAD and three VISTA interns 
also volunteered, as did Anna and Russell Tenney and Linda 
Lohse-Smith. 
 
Each day had a theme with programmed activities such as 
crafts and games, reading time, and lunch with food 
provided by the Ohio Food Bank.  Community members 
supplemented with local produce and other food items.   
 
The themes included such varied topics as spiders, Johnny 
Appleseed, flowers, Paul Bunyan, birds, native Americans, 
Independence Day, seasons and holidays, Revolutionary 
War, Origami puppets, birthdays, pets, healthy eating, 
pioneer days, sewing and crafting.  Two days included field 
trips, one to the Richland Volunteer Fire Station in Shade 
and another to the Fossil Rock Raiders Train Barn.  Two 
days were "movie days".  A carnival was held the last day 
with a variety of games set up in the gym. 
 

 

Special thanks to the following organizations, 
businesses and individuals, who contributed to specific 
programs: 
 

 Shade Community Center Association 

 Shade Senior Citizens Association 

 Live Healthy 

 Tom Romine, Revolutionary War Drummer, 

Re-enactor 

 Richland Avenue Volunteer Fire Department, 

Shade Ohio (mother and son) 

 Fossil Rock Raiders Train Barn, Shade Ohio, 

Ralph Calvert and Tad Gallaugher 

 Petland, Athens, Ohio 

 Richard Dean, Re-enactor as Ephraim Cutler 

 Ronnie Vance of the Bells and Bows Square 

Dancers , Pomeroy, Ohio 

 Athens County Historical Society and 

Museum, Athens, OH 

 Seams Like Home Quilting:  Pam Hatfield, 

Teresa Winning, June Coe, and Brenda Ruth 

 Teri  Sager and Heidi Marty 

 Kellie Jones 

 Athens Public Library 

 Dominoes Pizza 

 Ohio Department of Natural Resources 

 Larry's Dawghouse 

 

 

 

 

Intergenerational Summer Feeding Program 
 



Newsletter   4 

 

 

 
 



Newsletter   5 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  At the July meeting of the Shade-Lodi History and 

Genealogy Association, Cyrus Moore showed how Athens 

County was created and how its borders have changed during 

its history.  He described the surveys completed in the 1780s 

and the Ohio Company's Purchase in 1787. 

 

 
 

  Athens County was formed from part of Washington 

County in 1805.  At that time there were only four 

townships, namely:  Ames, Athens, Alexander, and Troy.  

The inner outline on the map above shows the borders of 

Athens County as of 1869, when they were essentially the 

same as they are today.  The outer outline on the map above 

shows the original borders of Athens County.  Clearly, the 

area was much greater then, and parts of what was once 

Athens County are now located in Meigs, Vinton, Hocking, 

Morgan, and Washington Counties. 

  Lodi Township was originally part of Alexander Township.  

The eastern half of Lodi was included in Carthage when that 

township was organized in 1819.  Lodi was detached and 

organized separately in 1826. 

 
 

By Gail Jordan and Brenda Ruth 

  Local motorcycle rider Alton Story made national news in 

the late 1960s and early 1970s.  According to an Athens 

Messenger article in 1968, Alton was among those competing 

in the American Motorcycle Association's Invitational Race 

of National Champions, which was telecast on ABC's Wide 

World of Sports.  He was introduced as the third-place 

amateur in the nation and finished the final race in third place 

also.   

 
  The photo above shows Alton Story on the front page of the 

September 8, 1970 edition of Cycle News.  The caption 

begins:  "Expert Alton Story warms up the Charlie Hawk 

Maico at Delta Motorsport Park's professional TT..." 
This information was gleaned from a treasure trove of clippings 

about the Story and Saulters (Sauters) families, which were recently 

donated to the Shade-Lodi History and Genealogy Association by 

Mrs. Alton Story. 

 

 

The Changing Borders of Athens County Alton Story, Champion Motorcyclist 
 

History News  

  Kevin King presented "Descendents of Henry Dixon and 

Elisabeth Lees in Athens and Meigs Counties" at the August 

meeting of the Shade-Lodi History and Genealogy 

Association.  Kevin is the son of Gloria and Larry King of 

Pratt's Fork, and Larry's mother was Mabel Dixon.   

  Mabel's father (Kevin's great grandfather) was Clayton 

Victor Dixon, who interestingly was Lodi Township mailman 

from 1904-1934.  Clayton's parents were Henry A. Dixon and 

Rachel Williams.  Henry A.'s parents were Samuel Dixon and 

Mary Bolin.  Samuel was born in Belmont County, later 

moved to Guernsey County, and then purchased land in 

Alexander Township in 1839.  Samuel's parents were Henry 

Dixon and Elisabeth Lees.  This Henry was born in 

Maryland, then migrated to Ohio.  Henry's father Frederick 

Dixon was Kevin's great-great-great-great-great grandfather! 

  Kevin elaborated on his ancestor Henry A. Dixon, who was 

born in Athens County in 1844, lived most of his life in 

Meigs County, and died in 1940 at age 95.  He had the 

distinction of being the last surviving Civil War veteran of 

Athens and Meigs Counties.  Henry enlisted eight days 

before his seventeenth birthday and was mustered into the 

73rd Ohio Voluntary Infantry.  He was in the Battle of 

Gettysburg and attended the 75th anniversary reunion in 

1938.  He and his unit were also in many other major 

engagements, such as the Second Battle of Bull Run, the 

Chancellorsville Campaign, and General Sherman's famous 

march to the sea. 

   

 

Dixon Family 

 

Kevin King 
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History News Continued 

Head, Heart, Hands and Health  
 

Written by Tracy Hanning <hanningtracy@gmail.com> 

 

I was fortunate to have been a 4-H member for eight years. Actually, I was destined to be in 4-

H all along since my Dad was a 4-H adviser, I lived on a dairy farm and my siblings were all 4-

H club members. It was a great experience, and I gained in many, many ways. 

 

Farm boys and girls in my day did not have a lot of social options, but 4-H filled the bill for 

me. An organization for farm youth founded by A.B. Graham in Springfield, Ohio in 1902, the 

four H’s stood for head, heart, hands and health.  

 

Our club, the Bates Boosters, met on a regular basis in members’ homes to study a curriculum, 

enjoy food and engage in yard games like steal the bacon, tag and hide and seek. There were a 

variety of ages, from 8 to 16 in the group, not too unlike a one room schoolhouse; the younger 

kids learned from the older kids. We learned things like how to make a rope halter and how to 

care for and show dairy cattle. We learned how to judge dairy cattle using terms like withers, 

brisket, dewlap, udder and loin and made field trips to the Athens State Hospital dairy barn to 

compete with other 4-H clubs in dairy judging contests. 

 

One memorable social event involved an excursion on the Ohio River aboard a paddlewheel 

river boat, the Avalon, involving many area 4-H clubs. Each summer, the week-long 4-H camp 

was held at Tar Hollow in the hills of Ross County for members from several counties. I was 

shy at first and opted not to attend for a couple of years but really enjoyed all of the fun 

activities once I got up enough courage to go. We swam, did crafts, played softball and ping 

pong, sang songs, participated in evening vesper services overlooking the lake, hiked and just 

had a fun time. 

 

The pinnacle for the 4-H year was fair time. Dad would load our 4-H dairy animals into the 

truck and take them to the Athens County fairgrounds each August. This event lasted the better 

part of a week and involved feeding, grooming, milking and showing the animals in the show 

ring for ribbons, trophies and prize money. Of course, I had time to also partake in the other 

fair activities like the midway rides, kewpie doll contests and grandstand events like the Joie 

Chitwood Daredevil Show. I especially liked the penny arcade with all of the fun gadgets and 

machines that issued baseball cards (I wish I still had those.) The final night of the fair featured 

the colorful and loud fireworks. 

 

4-H was an important part of my life, and I am glad to have had that experience. 
 

mailto:hanningtracy@gmail.com
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 Members present:  Richard Coe, June Coe, Brenda Ruth, Gail Jordan, James Huffman, Nina Huffman, Fran Moxley, 
Roberta Henderson, Tammy Foster, Jerry Foster, Grace Dorst, Rhonda Meeks, Manuel Grueser, Ray Baker, Marlesia 
Boivin, Walter Jones, Norm Shaner, Marvin Marty, Alex Couladis, Peggy Rist, Robin Krivesti, Heidi Marty, Pat Davidson.   

 Marvin opened the meeting by leading the Pledge of Allegiance.  

 The minutes of the June 10 meeting were read by Pat; no corrections were made; Walter made a motion to approve the 
minutes as read; Norm seconded; motion passed. 

 The Corresponding Secretary/Heidi reported she had received two memberships. 

 Vice President Report:  Peggy distributed the calendar for July and August; attendees suggested corrections and 
additions.  Additions included the Halloween Party scheduled for October 24, and Jerseyville Festival on October 10. 

 Treasurer Report:  Alex reported that the checking account balance is currently $10,484.73.  For the month of June, 
revenue exceeded expenses by $533.89; for the year to date, expenses have exceeded revenue by $2,352.64. 

 Maintenance Committee—Jerry reported that repair work has begun in the gym.  The walls have been painted and 
materials have been ordered for floor tile replacement and sealing.  The work on the floor will be scheduled around 
rental events and the availability of volunteers.  Gail reported that all the fire extinguishers have been re-charged.  He 
plans to meet with Tim Hastings, chief of the Richland Area Fire Department, to discuss safety issues in the building.  
Jerry reported that he is getting quotes for emergency light fixtures; prices so far are approximately $65 each and he 
estimates we need 40-42.  He will get additional quotes. 

 History Group—Brenda reported that at the July 21 meeting the presenter will be Cyrus Moore, talking about the 
changing borders of Athens County. 

 Seniors Association:  Manuel and Roberta reported that the group will hold a decorated hat contest at their next 
meeting on July 9.  The Association received annual grant funding from the County, in the amount of $7,705. 

 New Business:  Marvin stated that he has been contacted by a representative of American Electric Power, who asked 
for permission to place two large dumpsters in the Center parking lot during their work to replace poles in the area.  
The timeframe would be July-November, and the company would pay the Center $500 for the space.  Discussion 
followed, after which Tammy Foster made a motion to allow the Executive Committee to decide after gathering more 
information.  It was agreed that the dumpsters would have to be temporarily removed for an event in early August, for 
the Jerseyville Festival on October 10 and for the Halloween Party on October 24.  Rhonda seconded the motion and it 
passed. 

 Due to a conflict with the Athens County Fair, it was decided by consensus to hold the August meeting on the 19
th

 
rather than the 12

th
.  Gail volunteered to post the date on the marquee sign. 

 Marvin and Heidi reported that an unnamed member has requested that the quilt frame be moved from the second 
floor where it’s been stored for some time to a location on the first floor.  The only available space would be in the 
computer room.  Gail commented that some items have been removed from the computer room, so there’s more space 
there now.  After considerable discussion, Marlesia made a motion that the quilt frame be moved but not assembled 
until the member who requested the move asks for it to be assembled so she can use it.  Heidi seconded the motion 
and it passed. 

 Marvin introduced an amendment to the SCCA Constitution, which would change the number of members attending a 
meeting required to achieve quorum to conduct business.  The Constitution currently requires 10 members plus the 
officers.  The proposed amendment would require ten members, including the officers other than the President, who 
votes only in the event of a tie.  After considerable discussion about the lack of attendance at meetings, Rhonda made a 
motion to adopt the change; Roberta seconded the motion.  A vote was taken, with 9 in favor and 13 opposed.  The 
motion did not pass. 

 The Rental Agreement was briefly discussed.  Fran made a motion to approve the Agreement as amended; Ray Baker 
seconded the motion; motion passed.  A copy of the Agreement can be obtained from the President or Vice President. 

 The Custodial Agreement has been revised and the position is advertised in the July-August newsletter, and will be open 
until July 15.  Marvin reported that three people have indicated interest—Steve Dougan, Karen Radcliff, and Scott 
Meeks.  At the June meeting, members voted to allow the final selection to be made by the Executive Committee and 
the Maintenance Committee. 

 Ray made a motion to adjourn; Robin seconded, and the motion passed. 
 

Respectfully submitted, Pat Davidson 

SCCA Minutes – July 8, 2015 
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 Members present:  Peggy Rist, Ray Baker, Walter Jones, Jerry Foster, Tammy Foster, Manuel Grueser, Gail Jordan, 
Teresa Winning, Roberta Henderson, Heidi Marty, Tere Sager, Alex Couladis, Marvin Marty, Fran Moxley,  Pat Davidson.   

 Marvin opened the meeting by leading the Pledge of Allegiance.  

 There were no corrections or additions to the minutes of the July 8 meeting.  Due to low attendance and lack of 
quorum, no vote was taken to accept the minutes.  

 The Corresponding Secretary/Heidi reported she had mailed a get well card and birthday card to two members.   She 
has received four memberships. 

 Vice President Report:  Peggy distributed the calendar for August and September; attendees suggested corrections and 
additions. 

 Treasurer’s Report:  Alex reported that he has filed the 2014 tax return after requesting an extension.  We owe $100 to 
the State of Ohio for the privilege of operating a tax exempt, non-profit organization for another year. For the month of 
July, revenue exceeded expenses by $1,089.03; for the year to date, expenses have exceeded revenue by $6,626.94.  
Most of the expenses were the result of repairs to the kitchen and the gym floor. 

 Maintenance Committee—Jerry reported that repair work has been completed on the gym floor.  Jerry extended thanks 
to helpers George Benz, Dan Morehart, Gail Jordan, Manuel Grueser, Steve Dougan & son, and  Ralph Calvert.  The total 
cost of the job was $4,150.  The Alexander School District donated wax stripper and pads; they also gave a permanent 
loan of a buffing machine.  The walls are painted, new baseboard is installed, and new doormats are in place.  He has 
started repair work on the kitchen ceiling and hopes to begin painting the kitchen and cafeteria soon.  Gail reported 
that the boilers passed inspection.  Walter has been in discussion with Tim Hastings, Chief of the Richland Area 
Volunteer Fire Department, about safety issues.  They are arranging an inspection of the building, which may include a 
state inspector. 

 History Group—Gail reported that the group met last night; the program for next month will be “Movies Filmed in 
Ohio”. 

 Seniors Association:  Manuel and Roberta reported that members of the group will take a cruise on the Valley Gem 
sternwheeler this month.  Tammy mentioned that several members participated in the Summer Read and Feed 
program sponsored by COAD, and the Shade program was considered the best in Athens County.  COAD paid $500 
rental for use of the Center. 

 Old Business:   
o Janitorial Contract—Steve Dougan cannot take the job due to low pay and other commitments.  Marvin and 

Jerry will talk with the two remaining candidates to find out if they’re still interested.   
o AEP Rental—Marv reported and Alex Confirmed that AEP has paid $500 to park dumpsters on the back edge of 

the parking area. 

 New Business: 
o Fran mentioned that Mark Porter car dealership is closing and has bistro tables in their auction scheduled for 

August 23.  She asked that someone attend the auction to bid on the tables, to be used as extra seating at the 
Jerseyville Festival. 

o Gail reported that Betty Millko has offered to donate an upright piano and a wheelchair.  By consensus, it was 
agreed that Gail should follow through with arranging for the donations. 

o Robin sent an email to Marvin requesting an advance of $1,000 “start-up” funding from the Halloween Fund 
for the upcoming party.  Alex agreed to get her a check. 

 Ray suggested the meeting be adjourned, and everyone agreed. 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
Pat Davidson 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SCCA Draft Minutes August 19, 2015  
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Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 
  

 

1 2 

Open Gym 

Basketball  

7 – 9 pm 

 

Lodi Art Love  

6:30 – 8:00  pm 

 

3 4 5 

 

6 7 

 

Open Gym 

Basketball  

7 – 9 pm 

 

 

8 

 

Open Computer and 

Library  

6:00—9:00 pm 

 

 

9 

 

Open Gym 

Basketball  

7 – 9 pm 

 

 

SCCA Meeting 

7:00 pm 

 

 

10 

 

 

SSCA Business 

Meeting 

 7:00 pm 

 

 

11 

 

 

12 

Recycling 

 8am—noon 

 

 

 

13 

 

 

 

 

14 

 

Township Meeting 

6:30 

Township Building 

Fossil Rock Road 

 

Open Gym 

Basketball  

7 – 9 pm 

 

 

15 

 

Open Computer 

and Library  

6:00—9:00 pm 

 

 

 

History Meeting 

6:30 pm 

 

16 

Open Gym 

Basketball  

7 – 9 pm 

 

 

Lodi Art Love 

6:30 pm – 8:00 pm 

17 

 

 

 

18 

 

Jammin’ in 

Jerseyville 

7:00 – 10:00 pm 

 

19 

 

 

 

 

 

20 21 

 

Open Gym 

Basketball  

7 – 9 pm 

 

22 

 

Open Computer and 

Library 

 6:00—9:00 pm 

 

 

 

23 

 

Open Gym 

Basketball  

7 – 9 pm 

 

 

24 

 

SSCA 

Potluck/Bingo 

5:30 pm 

25 

 

26 

 

 

27 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

28 

 

Open Gym 

Basketball  

7 – 9 pm 

 

 

 

29 

 

Open Computer and 

Library 

6:00 – 9:00 pm 

30 

 

Open Gym 

Basketball  

7 – 9 pm 

 

 

 

  



Newsletter   10 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 
  

 

  1 2 3 

4 5 

 

Township Meeting 

6:30 

Township Building 

Fossil Rock Road 

 

Open Gym 

Basketball  

7 – 9 pm 

 

Preparations for 

Jerseyville  

 

6 

 

Open Computer and 

Library  

6:00—9:00 pm 

 

 

7 

 

Open Gym 

Basketball  

7 – 9 pm 

 

 

Lodi Art Love  

6:30 – 8:00  pm 

 

8 

 

 

SSCA Business 

Meeting 

 7:00 pm 

 

 

9 

 

 

10 

 

Jerseyville Festival 

10:00 am – 6:30 pm 

 

 

 

11 

 

 

 

 

12 

 

Township Meeting 

6:30 pm 

 

Open Gym 

Basketball  

7 – 9 pm 

 

 

13 

 

Open Computer 

and Library  

6:00—9:00 pm 

 

 

 

 

14 

 

Open Gym 

Basketball  

7 – 9 pm 

 

SCCA Meeting 

7:00 pm 

 

 

 

15 

 

 

 

 

 
 

16 

 

Jammin’ in 

Jerseyville 

7:00 – 10:00 pm 

 

17 

 

 

 

 

 

18 19 

 

Open Gym 

Basketball  

7 – 9 pm 

 

20 

 

Open Computer and 

Library 

 6:00—9:00 pm 

 

 

History Meeting 

6:30 pm 

 

21 

 

Open Gym 

Basketball  

7 – 9 pm 

 

Lodi Art Love 

6:30 pm – 8:00 pm 

22 

 

SSCA 

Potluck/Bingo 

5:30 pm 

23 

 

 

Preparations for 

Halloween Party 

24 

 

Halloween Party 

 6:30 pm 

 

 

25 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

26 

 

Open Gym 

Basketball  

7 – 9 pm 

 

 

 

27 

 

Open Computer and 

Library  

6:00 – 9:00 pm 

 

28 

 

Open Gym 

Basketball  

7 – 9 pm 

 

29 

 

 

30 31 
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In Memoriam 

 

Welcome New and Returning 
Members 
Bart Barlow 
Mickie Geller 
Ida Mae Buck 

Gary & Susie Buck 
Roger & Carol Buck 
Ronn & Rita Jones 

Laeek Mirza 
Vena Fruge 

Donations 

  

SCCA Officers for 2015 (from left to right) 
Heidi Marty – Corresponding Secretary, Peggy Rist –Vice President,  Alex 

Couladis – Treasurer, Pat Davidson – Secretary,  Marvin Marty- President 

Visit us on the web 

http://www.shadecomcenter.

wix.com/shadecomcenter 

 

Regular meetings of the Shade-Lodi History 

and Genealogy Association are held on the 

third Tuesday of each month and begin at 

6:30 pm.   
 

      

      Who’s Who 
     

     President: Marvin Marty 

       740-541-1852 mrvnmarty@yahoo.com  

     Vice President: Peggy Rist  

        740-590—8661 peggy-rist@ohiohills.com  

     Treasurer: Alex Couladis 

        740-592-4524 Couladis@gmail.com  

     Corresponding Secretary: Heidi Marty  

       740-856-1299 bedlamfarms@hotmail.com 

       Recording Secretary: Pat Davidson  

        740-662-4551 patonridge@aol.com 

     Publicity: Teresa Winning  

       740-662-6844 winning@frontier.com  

     Board Members: 

     Norman Shaner 

     740-591-0113 shaner45701@frontier.com 

       Walter Jones 

       740-590-3618 joneswh@columbus.rr.com 

     Facility Rental and Reservations:  

     Peggy Rist  

       740-590—8661 peggy-rist@ohiohills.com  

     Librarian: Teresa Winning  

       740-662-6844 winning@frontier.com 

     Maintenance Committee: Jerry Foster  

       740-590-0408  

       fosterhome63@gmail.com  

     Open Gym: Marvin Marty 

       740-541-1852 mrvnmarty@yahoo.com  

     Open Computer: Gail Jordan  

       740-590-9537 gail.jordan@live.com  

     Editor: Rhonda Meeks  

       740-590-7705 rhondameeks23@yahoo.com 

       Web Master:  Rhonda Meeks 

       740-590-7705 rhondameeks23@yahoo.com 

     SSCA President: Roger Hawk  

       740-593-8104 (home)  

 

Please contact Robin Krivesti at 740-590-1965 or 

e-mail krivesti@ohio.edu if you would like to help 

with the Halloween Party.   Donations are 

welcomed as well.  Come be a part of this great 

kid friendly family event!   

  

 

mailto:bedlamfarms@hotmail.com
mailto:patonridge@aol.com
mailto:shaner45701@frontier.com
mailto:rhondameeks23@yahoo.com
mailto:rhondameeks23@yahoo.com
mailto:krivesti@ohio.edu
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Cook’s Corner 
 

Pumpkin Bread Pudding                         

 
Ingredients 
 
1 1/4 cups 2% reduced-fat milk  
1/2 cup sugar  
1/2 teaspoon pumpkin-pie spice  
3 large eggs, lightly beaten  
1 (15-ounce) can pumpkin  
4 1/2 cups (1/2-inch) cubed challah or other egg bread (about 8 
ounces)  
Cooking spray  
1/2 cup maple syrup  
1/4 cup chopped pecans, toasted 

Preparation 

Combine first 5 ingredients in a large bowl, stirring well with a whisk. 
Add bread, tossing gently to coat. Spoon mixture into an 8-inch 
square baking dish coated with cooking spray. Cover with foil; chill 30 
minutes or up to 4 hours.  Preheat oven to 350°.  Place dish in a 13 x 
9-inch baking pan; add hot water to pan to a depth of 1 inch. Bake, 
covered, at 350° for 25 minutes. Uncover and bake an additional 10 
minutes or until a knife inserted in center comes out clean. Serve 
each bread pudding piece warm with about 1 tablespoon syrup and 1 
1/2 teaspoons pecans. 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
Shade Exchange 

 
 
This space is available as an opportunity for 
you to “buy, sell, trade, or give away” items.  
Email your request to:  
rhondameeks23@yahoo.com or mail to 
Rhonda Meeks 14300 Rainbow Lake Road, 
Shade, OH  45776.   

Only written requests will be accepted. 
 

 

From the Editor 

 
 

Please help make the SCCA News a better service for 
you, our members. Newsletters will be printed bi-
monthly, Jan.—Feb., Mar.—Apr., May—June, July-
Aug., Sept.—Oct., Nov.—Dec.  
 
We apologize for any names of volunteers who are not 
mentioned. It certainly is not done intentionally and we 
want you to know that all of our volunteers are greatly 
appreciated.  
 
Submit a recipe, photos, a short article, your “buy, sell, 
trade or give away” requests or ideas by the 20th of 
Dec., Feb., Apr., June, Aug., or Oct. to Rhonda Meeks, 
Editor, at rhondameeks23@yahoo.com. Only written 
requests will be accepted.  
 

Respectfully, Rhonda Meeks 

 

http://www.myrecipes.com/recipe/pumpkin-bread-pudding-1
mailto:rhondameeks23@yahoo.com
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Jerseyville Festival 2015 Craft Vendors Registration Form 

Name ______________________________________________________ 

Address  ________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________  

Phone number  ________________________________________  email address  ______________________________________________________ 

 List type of craft and items to be offered.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please rank your preferred choice of location (1 = first choice, 2 = second choice) 

_____ Gymnasium floor Cost is $20 -- includes one (1) 8-foot table.   

 (Limited gymnasium spaces available) 

 

____ Outside lawn  Cost is $10 -- includes one (1) 8-foot table.  Vendor may provide own tables and own 
canopy, if desired, of reasonable size. 

  (Outside spaces unlimited)  

  

The Shade Community Center will open for set up at 8 a.m. on day of festival, Saturday, October 10th.  Assigned 
tables will not be in place until that hour.  Vendors are expected to bring their own chairs and be set up by 9:30 
a.m., since the festival opens at 10:00 a.m.  Also, because of the location of the fire station, parking is no longer 
allowed during the Festival either in front of or on the street to the fire station.  Once set up, vendors are expected 
to park in the designated area (signs will be posted) on the property adjoining the Community Center. 

 

Make checks payable to SCCA in the amount of your 1st choice and attach your check to this completed form.  
Mail to: 

    Jerry Foster, Jerseyville Festival Committee Chair 

   13570 Cowan Rd. 

   Athens, OH  45701 

Those returning registration forms by September 28th will receive first choice of locations for setting up.   

If we cannot honor your request, we will contact you and make the proper adjustment in your 
registration fee.   

For more information contact the coordinator, Jerry Foster, at 740-590-0408. 


